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Welcome to our fourth edition of the newsletter. We have more than 2000 names on the database so far 
and are continually adding more. The goal is 5000 names by the end of 2017. It is important to be in 
contact with as many ex-pupils as possible in the lead up to the 100 year celebrations in 2026.  
                          Christine Barnett, PPFA 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Donations to the PPFA Inc. 
We continue to offer a free membership to all ex-HVHS pupils and associated persons.  
However, donations can be made at any time of the year by:      

Cheque made out to:  HVHS PPFA Inc. and sent to Private Bag 31909, Lower Hutt 5040.         
         or Direct payment to:  HVHS PPFA Inc.  03  1537  0026803  00 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
Movie Fundraiser – Sunday 7th May 2017 
 
The PPFA film evening is an annual fundraiser. The money 
raised goes towards three $1000 Scholarships for Year 13 
students in 2017, leaving school and going on to University. 
This year we raised $800 and everyone enjoyed the 
thought-provoking movie and complimentary juice and 
nibbles prior to the show. Also, six lucky ticket numbers won some wine/chocolates. 
Thanks to all those who attended and thanks to the Light House Cinema Petone for their support. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Annual General Meeting 2017 
The PPFA AGM was held on Monday 27th March 2017. Thanks to those who attended and we now have a 
bigger committee with numerous new members. 
HVHS PPFA Committee 2017 
 Committee:   Christine Barnett (nee Davis) 
     Celia Andrews (nee Beckett) 
     Graeme Marshall (former Principal HVHS) 
     Hugh Williams 
     Heather Lear 
     Rachel Stevenson   
     Noeline Hannan         
     Shona Reisima (HVHS Alumni Administator) 
     Judith Gardiner (Archives) 
 Hon. Auditor:   Moira Gough (nee Black)  
 Archives:   Judith Gardiner, Colleen Cresswell, Jean Bowden 
 Tea & Chat Organiser:     Jean Bowden (nee Darnell)  
 
The PPFA was asked to read and discuss some proposed changes to the structure of our organization (see 
letter page 2). We have published it in this newsletter to give members an opportunity to submit feedback 
to the committee before the PPFA decide on their next step going forward.  
Please email your comments to: christinebarnett@xtra.co.nz 

mailto:christinebarnett@xtra.co.nz


PPFA: Increasing the Connections 
 

At the recent PPFA AGM, the meeting welcomed Board member Sheri Buckland and Principal Ross Sinclair 
to discuss how the function of the PPFA could be broadened for the future. The school has offered support 
to the PPFA, including administrative assistance and developing an Alumni concept where the ability to 
connect with past pupils is enhanced through the use of digital tools and social media; quite a shift from 
previous times. This year the school has devoted part time paid staffing hours to a new role (held by Shona 
Reisima) that combines internal school tasks with dedicated hours to maintain an Alumni database. It is 
likely that these hours will expand as the contacts and associated tasks increase. Shona co-ordinates Take 
Me Back Thursday which is a regular feature celebrating our past on the HVHS Alumni Facebook page. She 
is also now on the PPFA Committee. 
 
For the last two years, graduating HVHS students have been presented with a pin (badge) which has the 
school logo and their year of graduation.  Over time, these pins will work at reunions and meetings as a 
quick identifier, and offer a first step to an enduring connection with the school as students move on to 
work or further education. (see page 4 for the history of the school badge). 
 
As an ongoing part of its development of the Campus of the Future, the Board is keen to explore extending 
alumni connections with the school with events tailored for specific groups or purposes, and has made four 
such events one of its goals for 2017.  The PPFA has worked over the years to promote and grow a network 
of past pupils and staff of HVHS and already has existing events such as the movie fundraiser and Tea ‘n’ 
Chat.  The four events being proposed are a step outside what is in the existing schedule in order to broaden 
the opportunities for connecting with ex-students, both local and outside the local area. 
 
As part of a different future pathway, the Board would like the PPFA to see itself as a part of the school, 
rather than an entity linked to but running alongside HVHS.  This would allow the school’s staffing to 
support and extend what the PPFA can achieve alone, while recognizing and honouring the traditions and 
style that the PPFA has formed over many years.  
 
The AGM saw the Board’s proposal as an extension of what occurs now, rather than a radical shift, and yet 
was mindful of the need to let the wider membership know that there are changes being proposed.  
Essentially, the proposal is that the PPFA would continue to operate with a degree of independence, but 
bolstered by the school’s capacity to set up and maintain digital systems, databases, and communications.  
This should reduce the demands on time, energy and health being experienced by the current PPFA core 
members.   
 
The PPFA has consolidated its finances and placed its resources into one cheque account and one term 
deposit of $40,000 (the Scholarship Fund).  The school would like those resources to come into the HVHS 
accounts so that they are subject to ongoing audit systems, critically ring-fenced as PPFA funding and 
subject to control by the Committee of the PPFA who would retain signing authority.  That next step has yet 
to progress, but appears a logical and desirable step which increases the robustness of systems and offers 
the PPFA charity status by default. 
 
Together, these proposed steps would have the effect of taking the PPFA into a different mode of 
operation.  The result would institute closer support and assistance by the school, simplifying financial 
controls, allowing an expanded national and international alumni database and associated events, while 
keeping the style and character of the existing PPFA for existing local events and activities – including its 
three scholarships to support current students.  The result over time will be to emphasise and extend the 
PPFA’s role as a practical and close contributor to wider school life and a preserver of the memories and 
connections across time that are formed by reflecting on school days.  

HVHS Senior Management  
  



Funding Request 
The PPFA AGM received a letter requesting funding from the school’s music department to help with costs 
associated with Chamber Music at school. The PPFA were delighted to help this cause with a grant of 
$1000. 
 
To the HVHS PPFA, 
 
I am writing to thank the PPFA for their generous grant to 
help with holding the Chamber Music Residency 2017. It was 
with much relief that we were able to hold the first of the 
three sessions planned this year, with the experienced Aroha 
String Quartet, knowing that in fact monies for the first 
portion of the project was confirmed. 
 
That session has since taken place with about 80 students 
and 8 adults (5 teachers) being present. It was held on the 
HVHS site in the Student Centre and involved the Aroha String Quartet demonstrating their instruments, the 
ensemble, contemporary string techniques and the playing of a new work demonstrating these techniques. 
It was an eye opener for our students and even a number of the adults commented to me – “I wish we had 
this when we were at school”. 
 
So, thanks to your generosity, current students at HVHS can in fact have this high level, informative, 
valuable input from the best in NZ. The Aroha String Quartet were extremely well prepared and we will see 
them again this term for Chamber Music coaching. 
 
Finally, you might like to know that this is the third consecutive year we have run a Chamber Music 
Residency and as a result of this continuity and exposure we now have about 10 groups at HVHS and 6 of 
them are entered into the CMNZ Contest. Thankyou.    Gary Wilby, Music Department 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
HVHS Alumni – Sydney 

 
The day before the Bledisloe Cup we can confirm that the 
Sydney Alumni of HVHS will gather for a lunch on the eve of the 
Bledisloe Cup test and that we have tickets available for the 
test. Details are as follows: 
 

HVHS Old Pupils lunch: Friday 18th August at a venue and price yet to be confirmed – dependent on 
numbers – either 99 on York (Opposite Town Hall Station) or Kirribilli Club (Opposite Milsons Point Station) 
Bledisloe Cup: Wallabies v New Zealand All Blacks; Saturday 19 August, 8pm  
ANZ Stadium, Sydney; Gold ticket price $172.  
 
If any of our Alumni members are keen for these events in Sydney please 
contact Ron directly and he can finalise details with you. 
 
Ron Latham 
8 Edgewood Place 
Magenta  NSW  2261 
Ph: (02) 4333 6208 
Ron  0412 143 039 
Email:    ronbobby@ozemail.com.au 

http://www.99onyork.com.au/
https://www.kirribilliclub.com.au/


ééééé  from the archives 

Celebrating the school badges 
 
The HVHS school uniform and colours were 
decided upon early in the year 1926.  “The 
colours are black and white, and now that the 
whole School is in uniform, the effect is very 
pleasing”.  The School badge and School motto 
were not fixed until the end of the Second Term.  
The wearing of the silver badge on the caps and 
hats had not only given the required finish to 
the uniform, but added the necessary distinctive 
touch. (School Magazine, 1926, page 5). 
 
The whole of the fund for the purchase of the badges for foundation pupils was obtained by voluntary 
contributions collected by Mr P. H. Huthnance, a member of the Board of Governors.  The badge, which is 
solid silver, depicts a pair of outspread wings, surmounted by a star, with underneath the words, “Ad alta’ 
(“Strive Upward”, “To the Heights”). The function of presenting the badges took place at the School, when 
upwards of 170 badges were presented. The chairman said the badges should be an incentive to every 
pupil to improve his opportunities; and he spoke of the value of an ideal. Mr P. J. Huthnance said that just 
as the badge and motto of knighthood was an inspiration to keep honour unsullied, so he hoped the school 
badges would be a perpetual reminder to the pupils to keep the honour of their school in high esteem.   
The desire of the Board was to foster the school spirit.   
 
The design of the badge spoke of aspiration for higher things, and he hoped the idea of every pupil would 
not be merely personal distinction, but that each would consider herself or himself as one of a body. 
(School Magazine, 1926, page 7). In addition to being presented with a badge, each foundation pupil would 
be asked to record his or her name on a parchment scroll, which would be carefully preserved. 
 

Five pointed star standing on the shoulders of a pair of 
outstretched bird’s wings linked together by a small circle.  A 
curved ribbon is attached to the bottom of the wings and 
has the lettering “Ad alta” thereon.  
  
The first year, the small circle connecting the wings had the 
lettering F.P. (Foundation Pupil) and each year after it was 
stamped with the year of issue.   
 

Originally worn as a hat badge, the badges were for many 
years made of sterling silver and then later, because of 
the cost, were made of base metal and chromium plated.  
This hat badge was still being used up to 1962. 
 
Prefects badges were a slight variation with a curved 
ribbon/scroll above the star spanning the wings. 
 
(Some of you will still have your badges and we hope you 
will wear them to future HVHS Alumni events) 
 



Ex-students on TV 
 
 
The Bachelor NZ 2017 
 
MOLLY LITTLEJOHN 
Age: 24 
Hometown: Lower Hutt 
School: Hutt Valley High School 
Where are you based now? Wellington 
 
Goofy and fun, pre-school teacher Molly always looks on 
the bright side of life.  After a few wines, she's known for 
her breakdancing, and her friends would describe her as 
outgoing, hilarious and insane! She regrets not embracing 
life more in her teens and decided to go on The Bachelor 
NZ because it was a "'bizarre and out-there experience" 
and she would like a boyfriend. In her spare time, she does 
some MCing and hosts pub quizzes. 
Do you believe in true love? Is the Pope a Catholic? 
What's the most romantic thing you've ever done for 
someone? Sent them a text with a few emojis. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Survivor NZ 2017 
 
JAK THOMAS 
Age: 22 
Hometown: Lower Hutt 
School: Hutt Valley High School 
Where are you now? Banking Consultant in  
Lower Hutt 
 
Contestants spent up to 40 days in a Nicaraguan 
jungle in a test of endurance, strength and strategy as they battled for the crown of sole survivor and 
a prize of $100,000. Jak, 22, had been a fan of the US and Australian versions of the show and he jumped at 
the opportunity to be part of the New Zealand production. "The show has always been in my household 
and I've always enjoyed the concept."  
He had always told himself he would apply to go on the show if the opportunity came up.  He put a lot of 
effort into his audition video in order to sell himself. "I was 100 per cent confident I'd get on the show 
because I wanted it so bad." Jak says he'll be offering comic relief around the Survivor camp.  

 
Key attributes: "I'm all about teamwork, getting the 
job done and chipping in until I get tired."  
 
Why he's a threat: "I'll try to let other people make 
the big decisions so I don't get pinned for the big 
moves, but I will try to do enough so that if I do 
make it to the end I have a realistic shot at winning." 
 
What makes him mad: "People who hate Kanye 
West just because he is Kanye West." 



 
TV One Weather Presenter 
 
KAREN OLSEN 
Age: 51 
Hometown: Lower Hutt 
School: Hutt Valley High School 
Where are you now? Auckland, married with 2 
children. 
 

'Gracious, humble and warm' weather 
presenter Karen Olsen leaves TVNZ – Nov 2015 
 
TVNZ weather presenter Karen Olsen has bid viewers "goodnight and goodbye" with her final broadcast 
on One News. Olsen completed her last weather forecast for One News in November 2015, ending a 22-
year career with the network. "That's it from me. I mean, that's really it from me. This is my last bulletin 
ever. I must say it's been a real privilege to come into your rooms and give you the weather forecast ... 
goodnight and goodbye," Olsen said, before being presented with flowers. One News presenter Simon 
Dallow paid tribute to Olsen, calling her "gracious, humble and warm and the absolute weather 
professional". A showreel of some of Olsen's highlights with the network then played, showing her feeding 
pigs, milking a cow, visiting a school, and wearing bright pink "Auckland gumboots" while reporting from a 
storm zone. Olsen joined TVNZ after leaving the MET Office. Her departure was announced in October, and 
came after a proposed shake-up of TVNZ's newsrooms. Olsen hasn't confirmed what she's likely to do next. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Shortland Street 2016 
 
LUCY BARCLAY  
Age: 22  
Hometown: Lower Hutt 
School: Hutt Valley High School 
Where are you now? Western 
Springs, Auckland 
 
They say not to mix business with 
pleasure, but Shortland 
Street stars Lucy Barclay and Tane 
Williams-Accra have rejected the old adage. 
 

The couple, who have been in a relationship for more than two years, live together in a "small but cosy" 
house in Auckland's Western Springs with an interior style they sum up as "tacky, colourful and leopard 
print."  After a busy day on set, the first thing they do when they get home is put on some music and light a 
candle as Barclay likes the house to "smell nice."  
 
Shortland Street's infamous cliffhanger episode screened on December 19th 2016, and both played a key 
part (Lucy played Trina Duncan, and Tane plays Ali Karim).  
  
Describe your house in two sentences: 
Small and cosy but enough room for two. Lots of yard and a veggie garden too.  
Describe your style in three words: 
Tacky, colourful and leopard print.  
What is your quickest dinner idea? Udon noodle stir fry. 


